Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2005

Charging Policy

The Regulations permit Chichester District Council to charge a third party for reuse of a document providing the total income does not exceed the sum of:

a)
the cost of collection, production, reproduction and dissemination of the document; and

b) a reasonable return on investment.
The council’s Publication Scheme and associated working documents will identify if a charge is to be made for a stated document. If a charge is to be made then it will be levied in accordance with the standard charge and investment rate applicable at the time.

If a request for re-use is made and the document is not identified in the publication scheme then the standard charge and investment rate applicable at the time may be made applied.

Standard Charge

The appropriate Assistant Director, in consultation with the Director of the Economy and Support Services, reserve the right to charge for the following activities at a fixed rate of £25 per person engaged per hour:

· locating the information or a document containing the information.
· retrieving the information.
· other costs of making available the information (e.g. supervision of scanning and photographing of documents).
Postage and other means of transmission (e.g. disks) will be charged at cost and photocopying at 10p per A4 sheet .
The council will waive the first £5 of any fees or costs chargeable.

Return on Investment

The appropriate Assistant Director, in consultation with the Director of the Economy and Support Services, will reserve the right to recover a reasonable return on investment. This may include:

· staff time or third party contract costs.
· publication costs.
· any other reasonable costs incurred in producing the document.

The return on investment rate will be calculated annually and will be based on the current Bank of England Base Rate applied to the original investment.

Applicants will be required to pay all charges in advance of the information being released.

Where an applicant has been charged for the supply of information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 or Environmental Information Regulations 2004, these costs will be deducted from the standard charge.

